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CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICE 
Candlelight and Communion 
Service starts at 5:00 p.m.  
 
Come early at 4:45 p.m. to hear the Prelude.   
The music is wonderful and is a part of why the 
service is meaningful. 

Nursery will be available. 
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Dear Friends in Christ,  
 My wife, Bonnie, accuses me of being a ògeek.ó  But she also 
likes to have a geek around.  I can, after all, give her help with 
her computer and unlike the computer helpers known as òThe 
Geek Squadó I wonõt charge her for the service. 
 I suppose one thing which qualifies me as a ògeekó is the 
first time I operated a computer was 1966.  (No ñ that was not 
a typoñ 1966.)  Trick question: one of our parishioners was 
also operating a computer in 1966.  Do you know who that is?  
 Further, I have owned my own computer since 1980.  (No ñ 
that was not a typo.  Iõve owned a PCñ my own PCñ for 38 
years.) 
 Well, anyone who has ever sent me an e -mail knows I have 
a distinctive e -mail address.  That address starts with 
<unchurch@> Why? 
 As you know, I was called to be with the Norwich church as 
your pastor in June of 1996.  The Internet was still in its 
infancy.  And I arrived with a computer in tow.  And I wanted 
to access the Internet.  And Norwich had Internet service.  So, 
does anyone remember <norwich.net>?  
 Compared to Internet operations today that was a òMom 
and Popó operation.  Needless to say, when I arrived I went to 
the office of <norwich.net> on East Main Street and signed up 
for Internet service.  
 The form I had to fill out asked my where I worked.  I wrote 
down òUnited Church of Christ.ó 
 So they assigned to me the user name of <unchurch@> 
which combined the first two words of where I worked.  I do not 
think they realized they had created a name that was, for me at 
least since I am a pastor, also a very, very funny handle.  
 As a consequence, over the years as the Internet has 
changed and as I have had to move to other Internet services (if 
for nothing else, just to keep up with things) I have always kept 
the <unchurch> name.  It is, after all, funny and distinctive.  
 I am telling that story to illustrate something.  I came here 
in 1996.  The Internet has changed.  The world around us has 
changed.  We have changed. 
 I am not telling tales out of school here.  Just in terms of 
population, Norwich is smaller.  Just in terms of population, 
Chenango County is smaller.  Many people have left the area.  

From the Pastor 
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Many businesses have left the area.  Again, the world around 
us has changed. 
 Just as I have changed my Internet service over time to 
keep up with the changes, the church has changed since I 
arrived.  I believe we, as a church, have done well over time 
despite the changes.  I believe we, as a church, have done well 
because we have amazing, outstanding people who call this 
community of faith their community of faith, who call this 
church their church and have helped this church further its 
mission to the greater community and have helped this church 
further its mission to the world.  
 I also believe this church, this community of faith shall 
continue to further its mission to the community and to the 
world.  Just as we have been open to change over the last 23 
years since I arrived, I believe we will continue to further our 
mission because we are open to change. 
 Needless to say, one of the changes on the horizon is my 
transition to retirement, having served as your pastor for 23 
years.  When I òwalk out the dooró for the last time I will be in 
my 24 th  year.  24 yearsñ that is more than 1/3 of my life!  
 So this is (I think) a very human thing to do.  I, indeed, 
have started to count òlasts.ó  And yes, this shall be my òlast 
Christmasó as your pastor.  And yes, as I am now in my 23rd 
year in this place, so I am feeling all kinds of emotions about 
that.  I have made many deep friendship here.  
 It is hard to not be emotional.  I have officiated at weddings 
of people I call friends.  I have officiated at funerals of people I 
call friends.  I have participated in times of joy.  I have 
participated in times of sadness.  Those times are all about 
change and changes. 
 The fact that we are fast approaching Christmas also 
informs me about change.  Please give this some thought: what 
is Christmas about?  Is Christmas about lights and evergreens 
and ribbons and presents and carols?  
 Or does Christmas have a deeper, even a soul searing 
meaning?  Certainly the birth of the Christ heralded change.  
In a real sense it was a change in how God interacted with 
humanity.  
 Well, for me Christmas is all of the above ñ lights and 
evergreens and ribbons and presents and carols ñ but more to 
the point Christmas is about change.  Christmas is about how 
our life changes because God shared with us.  Therefore, 
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Christmas is also about how our life changes when we share 
the love of God with those around us.  
 Christmas is about how our life changes when we commit to 
being in covenant with God and with one another.  Covenant ñ 
the reason thatõs not easy is covenant with God and with others 
is not just about change.  Covenant with God and with others is 
about constant change.  Covenant with God and with others is 
about meeting the challenges presented to us by change.  
 And yes, I have tried to keep covenant in this place for 
these 23 plus years.  Probably sometimes I did all right with 
that ñ  other times I probably failed.  But I have done my best 
to be in covenant with you, to simply be present to you, to walk 
with you and to share with you in these times of change, 
through these times of change.  
 And so for the last time in my tenure here, Bonnie and I 
wish you all a happy, peace centered, hopeful, joyous 
Christmas, filled with the love of God.  
  In Faith,  
 
   
 
 
   Joe 

Reflections from Turkey Lady 2018 
Linda Oehme 

My heartfelt thanks to everyone who helped make our 
annual Thanksgiving Basket Project a huge success.  The 
weather wasnõt great but our spirits were high. Workers 
arrived ready to bag potatoes, onions and apples. Carrots and 
stuffing, too!  We worked togetheré TOGETHERé working 
hard but having fun, too.  And the fellowship was awesome!!!  
Pizza topped everything off.  God is good!  And that was 
Monday, the end of day one.  

Tuesday morning found the weather to be snowy but got 
better as the day progressed.  Picking up turkeys, margarine, 
and breadñ200 each!  Unloading and bagging; last minutes 
touches.  We were ready!!!! The line started forming in the 
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hallwayé open doors earlyé 2 hours later, we finally get a 
short break!  Do we like the chaos or the waiting?  We 
confirmed that busy is better even when exhaustion comes!  At 
the end of the day, there were 34 left (26 unaccounted for)! 
Never had that many left.  We left it in Godõs control!  And that 
was Tuesday, end of the day two.  

Wednesday morning found weather very cold and people 
waiting in the hall again.  By 12:00 pm all the turkeys had left 
the building.  Another successful mission once again, the end of 
the day three.  And God is so good!  
Looking back over those 3 days, Iõd like to share several 

stories about 4 appreciative people who really make this 
project so rewarding.  First, for the most part, families are very 
grateful for the baskets that we provide to them. One woman, 
the last pickup on Tuesday, was not only grateful for the 
basket but was so very grateful for all of the volunteers.  She 
said, òEverybody should be praising all of you people. YOU are 
appreciated!  Thank you for your service and God bless!ó   As 
long as we stay focused on people, we will be able to continue 
with this very rewarding project.  Second, another woman 
came and told us that the number of people in her family had 
increased by 3 since she had signed up.  Her mother had left 
her step -father after 14 years of abuse.  Recently, she took her 
mom and 2 older siblings into her 2 bedroom apartment and 
now had 7 in her family.  She said anything and everything 
would help until they figure out what to do next and get help 
for her mom.  The sincerity in her voice and her eyes really had 
an impact on me and I kept thinking about her all day.  Then 
later in the day, a 30 -something couple came asking if they 
could get a basket or anything to help them.  They did not sign 
up because they had just moved to the areaé two adults and 6 
children. The man was hurt on the job and was out of work.  I 
told them to come back on Wednesday morning if possible, took 
their address and phone info and felt confident that we would 
have something for them.  Again, this couple was on my mind.  

Wednesday morning came and a lovely older woman came 
and was so happy that she was first in line.  There are only 3 
in her familyé she and two grandsons.  She blessed us so 
many times; it kept me smiling all day.  

As always, Cheri made some phone calls to the people on 
our waiting list. We were able to account for all but 2 who 
declined the offer. 2 left - what to do.  Again, those 2 families 
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came to mind.  The family of 7 was called and she was grateful 
and came as soon as she could.  The couple was called and it 
was the wrong number.  How could that be?  They gave me all 
the info right there in the office. I started going over the 
conversation in my mind.  There was difficulty remembering 
the new number.  Then it came to me!  Maybe it was a 336 
number and not 334.  Cheri tried ité it worked.  An hour later 
they came, the last of the boxes to go.  When I told them that I 
had an extra box for them, the woman sat on the pew in the 
hallway and sobbed.  òYou donõt know how much this helps! 
You are so generous!  This helps so much!ó  She gave me a big 
hug!  And tears came to our eyes!  We were able to provide 
extra for those two large families and really help them. God 
works in mysterious ways!  And sometime God doesnõt let us 
rest until the work is doneé through us!  

Thanks again for all your help.   And thanks to God for all 
OUR blessings.  See you next year, same time and same place, 
same Mission!  

2018 Thanksgiving Baskets 
 
Baskets Distributed from UCC  240 
  UCC with Baptist & Jewish Center 200  
  Norwich Schools   40    
St. Bartôs Baskets  100 
Emmanuel Episcopal $50.00 Gift Cards 100 
 
Total Families served: 440 
 
Alvogen donated 301 items of Stuffing, canned goods, etc.  
 
Expenses: 2017 2018  (+ or -) 
Turkeys $1957.24       $1863.34     -93.90 
Produce  998.50 1063.75    +65.25 
Bread  200.00 200.00 0.00 
Margarine  154.00  154.00 0.00  
Total $3,309.74 $3,281.09 -28.65 
 
Comparisons: 
2018 Cost per basket = $16.41   -$0.14 less per basket  
2017 Cost per basket = $16.55  - $2.98 less per basket 
2016 Cost per basket = $19.53  +$2.22 more per basket 
2015 Cost per basket = $17.31   -$1.78 less per basket 
2014 Cost per basket = $19.09   -$0.20 less per basket 
2013 Cost per basket = $19.29   -$3.43 less per basket 
2012 Cost per basket = $22.72   
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The Bandera Family  
FREE Christmas Dinner 
Tuesday, December 25 
1:00- 4:00 p.m. 

American Legion, Sheldon St., Norwich 
 

WE ARE IN NEED OF 
VOLUNTEERS! 

 

Contact Us: 
 www.banderachristmas.com 

1-607-231-0706 

Volunteer with the Deacons 
 The Deacons are seeking a team to join Ericka Tyler and 

her kids in volunteering at the Bandera Free Christmas 

Dinner.  This dinner, which usually serves the Binghamton 

area, will also serve the Norwich area for the first time this 

year!  You can learn more about this on there website: 

www.banderachristmas.com  

 There is an area to click òvolunteeró and/or òdonate.ó  The 

dinner is on Christmas Day. Once you sign up to volunteer, 

information will be relayed to you about shifts and 

availability.  If you do decide to volunteer, please tell Cheri at 

the office, as we would appreciate knowing who from our 

congregation will be helping for such a wonderful cause!   

http://www.banderachristmas.com
http://www.banderachristmas.com
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Poinsettias 
Poinsettias will be used in decorating the 
church for Christmas from December 8 
through Christmas Eve.  You have the 
opportunity to provide one in memory or 
honor of someone.  Please return this form 
to the church office by December 6

th
 and indicate if you want 

to purchase one from Hospice or if you will bring one in. 

 

Name:  _______________________________________  

Address:  _______________________________________  

  _______________________________________  

 

Yes, I would like to dedicate a poinsettia 

(circle one) IN MEMORY or IN HONOR of: 

 ______________________________________________  

 ______________________________________________  

 ______________________________________________  

 

Choose one: 
 

Ç Please bill me $18.00       

Ç Payment  enclosed 

Ç I will bring in a poinsettia. 

 

Choose one: 

Ç The Deacons can give my plant to a homebound person. 

Ç I will pick up my plant after the Christmas Eve Service. 
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Music Sunday and Potluck  
December 16 at  10:00 a.m. 

 
 
 
 

featuring 

The Child 
A Celebration of the Nativity 

Music by Tom Rasely 
Texts by Joseph Connolly 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

following the service 

Potluck in the Foundersô Rm. 
Sign up with Cheri in the church office  

so we can plan. 

 
Bring a friend! 

 



December 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

2 
8:30 a.m. Church School 
9:30 a.m. Nursery 
10:00 a.m. Worship/
Communion 
Food Donation Sunday 
11:00 a.m. Coffee Hour 
1:00 p.m. Confirmation Class, 
Chapel 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

3 
2:30 p.m .Tai Chi, Founders Rm. 
3:30 p.m. Tutoring, Kitchen 
4:00 p.m. H. Virecci-Fana, Nave 
5:30 p.m Tai Chi, Mayflower rm. 
6:00 p.m. Music Club Potluck 
Dinner, Foundersô Rm. 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer Service, 
Upstairs 

4 
9:00 a.m. Head Start Policy 
Council, Founders Rm. 
1:00 p.m .Quilters, Kitchen 
3:30 p.m .Conant Lessons 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

5 
3:30 p.m. Conant Lessons 
3:54 p.m. Humer Lessons 
5:00 p.m. Devine Lessons 
6:00 p.m. Bible Study 
7:00 p.m. Choir 

6 
9:30 a.m. Tai Chi 
11:30 a.m. Conant 
Lessons 
7:00 p.m. Transition 
Committee, Chapel 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

7 
1:30 p.m. Muslim 
Community, Founders 
Rm. 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

8 
10:00 a.m.  Decorating 
the Church for Christmas.  
See page 14. 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

9 
8:30 a.m. Church School 
9:30 a.m. Nursery 
10:00 a.m. Worship 
11:00 a.m. Coffee Hour 
3:00 p.m. Pastor Joe at 
Chenango Valley Home 
7:00 p.m .Sing Out & 
Celebrate.  See page 15. 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

10 
10:00 a.m. Prayer Shawl 
Ministry, Chapel 
2:30 p.m .Tai Chi, Founders Rm. 
3:30 p.m. Tutoring, Kitchen 
5:30 p.m Tai Chi, Founders Rm. 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer Service, 
Upstairs 

11 
1:00 p.m .Quilters, Kitchen 
3:30 p.m .Conant Lessons 
7:30 p.m. Mid-York Concert 
Band, Norwich High 
School. See p. 12. 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

12 
9:00 a.m. CAM Meeting, 
Homer 
3:30 p.m. Conant Lessons 
3:54 p.m. Humer Lessons 
5:00 p.m. Devine Lessons 
6:00 p.m. Bible Study 
7:00 p.m. Choir 
7:00 p.m. Chenango 
Change, Foundersô Rm. 

13 
9:30 a.m. Tai Chi 
11:30 a.m. Conant 
Lessons 
6:00 p.m. Piecemakers, 
Foundersô Rm. 
7:00 p.m. Hospice 
Memorial Tree Ceremony, 
NBT Bank. See p. 17. 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

14 
1:30 p.m. Muslim 
Community, Founders 
Rm. 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

15 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

16 
8:30 a.m. Church School 
9:30 a.m. Nursery 
10:00 a.m. Worship - Music 
Sunday  
Food Donation Sunday 
11:00 a.m. Pot Luck 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

17 
2:30 p.m .Tai Chi, Founders Rm. 
3:30 p.m. Tutoring, Kitchen 
5:30 p.m Tai Chi, Founders Rm. 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer Service, 
Upstairs 

18 
1:00 p.m .Quilters, Kitchen 
2:45 p.m. Enlistment 
Committee Meeting 
3:30 p.m .Conant Lessons 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

19 
3:30 p.m. Conant Lessons 
3:54 p.m. Humer Lessons 
5:00 p.m. Devine Lessons 
6:00 p.m. Bible Study 
7:00 p.m. Choir 

20 
9:30 a.m. Tai Chi 
11:30 a.m. Conant 
Lessons 
6:00 p.m. Alzheimerôs 
Support Group, Foundersô 
Rm. 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

21 
1:30 p.m. Muslim 
Community, Founders 
Rm. 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

22 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

23 
8:30 a.m. Church School 
9:30 a.m. Nursery 
10:00 a.m. Worship  
11:00 a.m. Coffee Hour 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

24 
4:45 p.m. Prelude begins 
5:00 p.m. Candlelight and 
Communion Service 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer Service, 
Upstairs 
 
 

25 
Christmas Day 
Church Office Closed 
1:00 p.m. Free Christmas 
Dinner, American Legion. 
See p. ___. 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

26 
Church Office Closed 
5:00 p.m. Devine Lessons 

27 
9:30 a.m. Tai Chi 
11:30 a.m. Conant 
Lessons 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 
 
 
 

28 
9:00 a.m. Put together 
January Newsletter 
1:30 p.m. Muslim 
Community, Founders 
Rm. 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

29 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

30 
9:30 a.m. Nursery 
10:00 a.m. Lessons & Carols, 
Nave 
11:00 a.m. Coffee Hour 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

31 
2:30 p.m .Tai Chi, Founders Rm. 
3:30 p.m. Tutoring, Kitchen 
5:30 p.m Tai Chi, Founders Rm. 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer Service, 
Upstairs 

1 
New Yearôs Day 
Church Office closed 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

2 
3:30 p.m. Conant Lessons 
3:54 p.m. Humer Lessons 
5:00 p.m. Devine Lessons 
6:00 p.m. Bible Study 
7:00 p.m. Choir 

3 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

4 
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 

5 
2:00 p.m .Celebration for 
Rev. Freeman, UCCNY, 
Syracuse  
8:00 p.m. Muslim Prayer 
Service, Upstairs 
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From the Transition Committee 
Linda Oehme, Chair 

 The Transition team met on October 30 th  to plan and select 

dates for the celebration activities which will begin in the New 

Year.  Here are the òBigó Celebration Dates: 
 

Saturday, April 27 - Tea Party in Foundersõ Room  

Sunday, May 19  - After -Church Picnic in parking lot  

Sunday, June 2 - Celebration Dinner at Canasawacta 

Country Club  - Cocktail Hour 4 -5 p.m., Dinner 5 p.m.  
  

 The Transition Team has begun reading and discussing 

the resource titled Interim Ministry in Action:  A Handbook for 

Churches in Transition  by Norman B. Bendroth. This book is 

a practical guide for churches in times of transition.  It takes 

readers step -by-step through the process of how and why to 

call an interim minister, deciding whatõs next, making the 

most of opportunities for change, and more.  

 Again, thank you for your prayers and patience while we 

enter into this first phase of our journey.  
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Director of Children and Youth Ministries 
Linda L. Oehme 

 We will begin Unit 3 and Year C of the lectionary cycle 

December 2, 2018 through January 6 th , 2019.  In Unit 3,  

Fulfilling the Promise , we are confronted with the mixture of 

òwhat-isó and òwhat-is-not -yetó that is part of our everyday 

experience as Christians.  The Scripture readings in Advent 

speak of the coming  of the Messiah foretold by the prophets, 

the coming of Christõs presence with us today, and the coming 

of Godõs Reign of peace and justice in the fulfillment of time. 

These are passages of promise.  Some of these promises we 

believe were fulfilled in the life, death and resurrection of 

Jesus of Nazareth, whose birth we celebrate this season.  Some 

of these promises have yet to come in their fullness.  The 

season of Advent holds in tension that which we have 

experienced in Christ ñ and that for which we still hope. 

Christmas celebrates that the birth of Jesus some 2,000 years 

ago fulfilled Godõs promises.  Yet this is not only in the past 

tense.  As the title of the unit suggests, we can see God at work 

in our world and our lives today, fulfilling the promise in the 

present time as we still await the completion of the reign of 

Jesus proclaimed.  Jesus is òthe light of the world.ó (John 8:12) 

 Come and join the fun! You are never too young or too old to 

learn.  Watch the bulletin and newsletters for activities 

planned for the whole family.  See you at 8:30 a.m. for Church 

School! 

 Please note: January 6 th , 2019 will be an Intergenerational 

Worship Service. If you would like to participate, please contact 

Linda Oehme. These services are always a lot of fun and need 

your help in making this relaxed worship meaningful to all.   
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Revised Common Lectionary 
You may be aware that the readings used at services of worship 

in most Mainline Protestant churches and in Roman Catholic 

Churches are from the list of assigned readings known as The 

New Revised Common Lectionary. In our Congregational 

tradition, while pastors are encouraged to use the assigned 

readings, itõs not mandatory.  This is published in the hope that 

some may use these readings in their personal devotional time.  
 

First Sunday of Advent - December 2  

Jeremiah 33:14 -16; Psalm 25:1-10; 1 Thessalonians 3:9 -13; Luke 

21:25-36 
 

Second Sunday of Advent - December 9  

Baruch 5:1 -9 or Malachi 3:1 -4; Luke 1:68 -79;  

Philippians 1:3 -11; Luke 3:1 -6 
 

Third Sunday of Advent - December 16  

Zephaniah 3:14 -20; Isaiah 12:2 -6; Philippians 4:4 -7; Luke 3:7 -18 
 

Fourth Sunday of Advent - December 23  

Micah 5:2 -5a; Luke 1:46b -55 or Psalm 80:1 -7;  

Hebrews 10:5 -10; Luke 1:39 -45, (46-55) 
 

Christmas Eve - December 24  

Isaiah 62:6 -12; Psalm 97; Titus 3:4 -7; Luke 2:(1 -7), 8-20 
 

Christmas Day - December  25  

Isaiah 9:2 -7; Psalm 96; Titus 2:11 -14; Luke 2:1 -14, (15-20) 
 

First Sunday after Christmas Day - December 30  

1 Samuel 2:18-20, 26; Psalm 148; Colossians 3:12 -17;  

Luke 2:41 -52 

The Deacons invite you to join 
them  

Saturday, December 8  
at 10:00 a.m.  

Decorate Trees   Hang Garland     
String Lights  

Everyone is Welcome!  


